SEENEYVILZ

February 19, 2021 .
Dear Keeneyville District 20 Families,

We hope that you and your family are doing well during this snowy, cold week that we have had! As you are likely
looking ahead to warmer weather and Spring Break, please note that the District will follow state and local
guidelines and require student and staff to quarantine at home for 7 days following international travel. 1t is
because the District adheres to this type of COVID-19 safety protocol that we can continue providing in-person
learning for our students. Other essential mitigation strategies continue to include wearing face masks,
maintaining physical distancing, frequent handwashing, and enhanced sanitation and cleaning efforts. Thank you
for helping us to keep the students and staff safe!

Return to Learn Updates

e Schedule Updates: Please be sure to know the following upcoming schedule changes due to staff receiving
the COVID-19 Vaccine next week:

Tuesday, February 23: Elementary will have an Asynchronous Remote Learning Day, with no in-person
classes and no “live” remote instruction. Teachers will provide pre-recorded lessons and/or
assignments for students to work on at home. Middle School will continue with their Hybrid/In-Person
Plan following AM/PM Schedule.

Monday, March 1: Elementary and Middle School will have a Full Remote Learning Day, with no in-
person classes. All students will have “live” remote instruction following the AM/PM Schedule.

e Spring Wood Hybrid Learning Plan: As we begin the third trimester next Monday, February 22, we are very
excited to transition our middle school students to the Hybrid Model with some students returning to in-
person learning and some students continuing with remote-only learning. Spring Wood Families should
have received student class schedules, bus schedules, and additional information from the school. Please
visit Spring Wood Return to Learn for Trimester 3 Supply Lists for In-Person Students and Safety Protocols.
Contact the main office at (630) 893-8900 if you have any questions or concerns.

e Your Voice is Essential: Please take the online Parent/Guardian 5Essential Survey to share your insight to
help make improvements to your school. The survey is open until April 2.

e Free meals will continue to be distributed daily to in-person students. Multi-day packs will no longer be
given to in-person students, but families can get meal packs at Greenbrook for weekends and holidays.
Remote Students can continue to pick-up breakfast and lunch at Greenbrook or Waterbury on Mondays,
Wednesdays, and Fridays, following the February Schedule.

Enjoy your weekend!
Sincerely,

Dr. Omar Castillo
Superintendent of Schools
Keeneyville ESD 20


https://springwood.esd20.org/return-to-learn
https://survey.5-essentials.org/illinois/
https://www.esd20.org/for-parents/food-services

